#### MINUTES OF THE FRIENDS OF LAPHAM PEAK SNOWMAKING COMMITTEE

March 14th, 2017 Tuesday - at Delafield Public Library Program Room

## Members present:

Anne Riendl, Charlie Ritter, Joe Stuber, John McCarthy, Jim Bostrom, Rich Marusinec, Karl Timm, Theresa McDonald, Carol Doebler, Rick Bjodstrup

# Bike Swap: to be held 3/18

- advertizing done, much online presence
  - o social media, Fox 6 News, spingo.com
- about 10 venders: bike and shirts
- Dr. Paul Krzesinski to speak
- Oconomowoc Bike Club to speak
- Endurance House: (contacted by Jim)
  - o wants to be on flyer
  - might need a policy

### **Snow Groomer**

- has various problems including one track
- work options
  - o work onsite (more expensive and limited) vs. ship to dealer (Miller-Bradford)
  - o do much of the work ourselves
- recommend run every 2-4 weeks

# **Pump House**

- review maintenance needs
- rehab meter
- check water draw down

#### **Donation Tube**

- currently not effective
- needs signage
- location could be improved

# **Suggestions for Coming Year**

- see attached list provided by Joe Stuber
- e.g.: make smaller whales, make dryer snow, smaller whales

### **Finance**

- income of \$80 from 4 ornaments
- Sandy Sugden made a donation in the name of Bob Sandlass

Submitted by, Karl Timm